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In your editorial “CBC should open up”, you acknowledge that releasing certain information, such as the costs of developing a show, might hurt the CBC’s competitive position. You then suggest that, if the CBC wants to be treated like any media outlet operating in the private sphere, it should tear up its public pay-cheque.
The CBC does not have the power to do what you propose. Although it is a public broadcaster in terms of its mandate, it is a public-private hybrid in terms of its funding. The inadequacy of the CBC’s public funding was recognized by the Standing Committee on Canadian Heritage in 2008 when it recommended “that CBC/Radio-Canada’s core funding be increased to an amount equivalent to at least $40 per capita.” 
To put the funding issue in its proper context, it is useful to note that, from 1985 to 2010, the CBC’s parliamentary appropriation went from $905 million to $1,018 million, a nominal increase of 12.5%, but a real decrease of 62% after inflation. During the same period, total federal government expenditures went from $100 billion to $274 billion, a nominal increase of 174%, or a real increase of 50% after inflation.
Ideally the CBC should focus exclusively on its public broadcasting mandate, which it could do by giving up commercial revenue, as is already the case with radio. This would only work if additional taxpayer funding became available to replace the loss of commercial revenue. I do not foresee this happening anytime soon.
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